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Current Enrollment
9th 10th 11th 12th Total
22 25 11 12 70

Curriculum and Instruction

AK Star an Alaska Science Assessment
April 12 and 14 students in grade 9 will be taking the Alaska System of Academic Readiness 
Assessment in the areas of language arts and math. Students in grade 10 will be taking the 
Alaska Science Assessment. We encourage students to get plenty of rest and to do their best on 
the tests. These results provide data to schools, help to evaluate equity in education, and 
provide a snapshot on how Alaska’s schools are doing. For students not testing, these will be 
regular instructional days. 

In-School SAT/ASVAB Testing
Ms. Riedel is offering the SAT on Wednesday, April 13 during the school day. We also offered 
the ASVAB test in March and had ten of our students participate. Two proctors came to 
administer the test and then spent time with our students going over their results. Our students 
appreciated the opportunity to discuss those results and to learn more about themselves and 
their areas of strength.

Inservice Days
On March 10th and 11th, CCSD staff participated in two in-service days. Staff received training in 
the areas of trauma informed responses, relationship building, empowerment, Alaska Culture, 
QPR Suicide, and Narcan administration. Our special education staff took part in the STR 
Comprehensive Autism Workshop offered by the Alaska Autism Resource Center

Activities 

Fine Arts 
This year a traditional Art Fest is scheduled for April 21-23 I Klawock. Mr. Fairbanks will be 
providing classes to students from around the region. Music Fest is scheduled for April 7-9 in 
Juneau.  Fourteen CHS students will attend.



Basketball/Senior Night
As the basketball season came to a close this month, we took some time to honor our senior 
athletes and drummers. We honored Haley Bennett, Shaylee Johnson, Colin Rice, Ben Moots, 
Kyle Smith, Sierra Nelson and JP Leep. Coaches Brian Grosenbaugh, Vanessa James, and Rachael 
Balcom took some time speak individually about each of their seniors in a very poignant way. 
Lastly, on behalf of CHS, we’d like to thank Mr. Thain for all his work in coordinating the 
athletic/activities season. He has gone above and beyond representing CHS and Region V in 
addition to his work with the state ASAA board. 

Track
CHS is starting its first track season.  The season will be comprised of running events only. This 
week we held a meeting for interested students, and 14 athletes attended. We are thankful to 
Tina Steffen for coaching.

Appreciations

*Thank you to Jessica Hughes for her work with Academic Decathlon. 
*Thank you to Brian Grosenbaugh, Thomas Mills, Vanessa James, and Tina Steffen for coaching 
our basketball teams.
*Thank you to Rachael Balcom for leading drumline.
*Thank you to Mrs. Schneider for her work on programs and other activity support.
*Thank you to Mrs. Riedel for her work in administering the in-school SAT and ASVAB.


